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KSONVILLE. FLORIDA




Mayor’s Commission on the Status of Women

Meeting Minutes January 24, 2011 – 4:30 p.m.

Mission Statement:  To serve as a catalyst for moving all women forward.

Present:   Sandy Bartow, Joy Burgess, Erica Courtney, Donna Ghanayem, Ellen Glasser, Theresa Graham, Liza 
    Julao, Teri Ketchum, Deidre Lane, Suzi Lemen, LaDonna Morris, Shelly Thompson, Anna Valent

Staff:        Sandra Hull-Richardson, Alice Checorski     

Absent:   Danielle Early, Deidre Lane, Janetta Norman
I. Call to order – Sandy Bartow, chair, called the meeting to order at 4:37 p.m.

II. Ellen moved to approve the minutes from the November 15, 2010 Commission Meeting.  Liza seconded the motion.  The motion was carried and the minutes were unanimously approved.  

III. Chair’s Report


Sandy welcomed everyone and before moving on to the agenda, she asked the commissioners to 
share something interesting that happened over the past weekend.  
IV. Town Hall Forum – Joy Burgess reported

Joy thanked the working group for the Town Hall Forum and reported that Sandy, Joy, Sandra and 
Alice participated in a conference call on Thursday, January 20, 2011.  Based on information from 
Sandra regarding the current administration’s transition, Joy expressed concerns about the May 
19th event date in that we may not get the needed support from the City.  The other thought is to 
postpone the event until September when there is a new Mayor.   
Ellen asked if Sandra received a reply regarding changing the Commission’s year to align with the 
City’s fiscal year to determine if this would effect the decision to schedule it in September.  Sandra 
stated that the Office of General Counsel responded that we cannot change it. 

Sandra stated she wanted to make the commission aware of the transition process.  We have 
already begun to work on transition documents, notebooks, and dates for the budget process.  She 
can’t guarantee where the support will be at the time of the event.
A discussion followed on whether or not to keep the May date.  Joy stated the venue is not the 
issue if we move it to September.  Sandy reminded the commissioners that they have to raise 
$20,000.  Donna moved to postpone the Town Hall Forum to September, Joy seconded the motion.  
The motion carried by consensus, minus one.

Sandy has already secured a commitment from the Jacksonville Women’s Business Center in the 
amount of $1,000, thanks to the efforts of Anna.  Sandra reminded the commissioners that funds 
deposited in the Trust Fund will carry over.  They should be mindful of the timely procurement 
process and that contracts must go through the Office of General Counsel.  

Erica presented a draft solicitation letter for the Town Hall Forum.  She was asked to send it 
electronically for the commissioners to review and provide their feedback within one week.  
Additionally, the City’s Public Information Officer must also approve the letter.

Goals/Objectives: The three Town Hall Forum Program Objectives proposed by Joy were reviewed 
by the commission and edited with minor wordsmith changes to read as follows:
1. Describe the current status of women nationally and locally as it pertains to achievements, gaps, and community strategies to address inequities in the areas of education, health and employment.
Shelley moved to approve the objectives with the wordsmith changes.  Anna seconded the motion.
The motion was carried unanimously.

The commissioners were asked to consider panelist in the 3 focus areas: education, health and 
employment and submit proposed candidates to Joy within 14 days.

Town Hall Forum Action items:

1. Review draft Solicitation letter and provide feedback to Erica within 7 days.

2. Submit proposed candidates as panelists for the 3 focus areas: education, health and employment to Joy within 14 days.
V. Committee Reports               


(  Advocacy – LaDonna Morris reported 
LaDonna distributed criteria and nomination forms for the Spirit of Rosie Awards which will be 
presented during the Equal Pay Day Luncheon on April 12, 2011 at the FSCJ Advanced Technology 
Center.
 The deadline for nominations is March 1, 2011.
LaDonna moved that the commission approve the purchase of 3 plaques for the Rosie Award 
winners, the same type as last year.  Donna seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
A draft of the updated Directory of Women’s Organizations and Services was distributed by 
LaDonna.  The commissioners were asked to review and send any corrections/revisions to Sandy 
and LaDonna by January 31, 2011.  Sandy suggested putting the MCSW Web address on the cover.  
Anna agreed to format and put links on the Table of Contents in addition to hyperlinks to the 
agencies’ Web sites.  The directory will need to be approved by the City’s Public Information 
Officer.

Erica will review the current Web site and make recommendations for changes and updates to 
Sandra and Sandy.

LaDonna announced a fundraiser on March 10, 2011 at 7 pm. featuring Gloria Steinem.  
Information will be forthcoming in the next FSCJ Women’s Center newsletter.

(  Celebration – Teri Ketchum reported
The theme for Women’s History Month is Women Making History Today.  The deadline for poster 
honoree nominations is Monday, February 7, 2011.  Teri will send the nomination forms to 
women’s organizations included in the directory.  

Sandy announced that she will be on the selection committee in addition to Teri, Suzi, Donna, and 
past commission chair, Chief Tara Wildes.  

Sandy recommended expanding the event invitation list to include state and federal elected 
officials.  The invitation will be sent electronically to the commissioners to appropriately share (no 
email blasts, please).  

After a discussion on whether to increase the amount to be spent for food due to an expanded 
guest list or whether to trim the menu, the commissioners decided to revisit this at the next 
meeting.  

Sandy asked if there is a reason we cannot videotape the honorees in March utilizing some of the 
money in the Trust Fund and show the video at the Town Hall Forum.  Sandra replied it can be used 
as long as the video production is connected to 
the March poster recipients.  However, the 
procurement process would require competitive bidding for the videographer award.  Sandy agreed 
to call Gary Saltsgiver, WJCT, to determine his willingness to show the video at the Town Hall Forum 
if we use another vendor.  Sandra will have the Account Clerk assist in getting other bids from the 
city’s list of eligible vendors, if the commissioners want to pursue this.  
Suzi moved that we spend no more than $1,500 from the Trust Fund for a videographer for the 
Women’s History Month event, pending the competitive bid process.  Shelly seconded the motion.

(  Education – Ellen Glasser and Shelly Thompson reported
Sandra reported that the revision of the commission by-laws came back from the Office of General 
Council, basically approved with minor changes.  Teri moved to approve the by-laws as presented 
with minor revisions.  Joy seconded the motion and it was carried unanimously.

Shelly reported that the PhotoVoice project is moving right along.  There are six participants 
remaining to present.  All but one have taken their pictures, which will be displayed during the April 
6th Art Walk.  Sandra will follow up on publicity for this commission partnership project.
VI. Liaison Report


Sandra distributed and reviewed the general fund and trust fund budgets with the commissioners.


She explained that for the past 2 years, we have saved money for the Women’s History Month 
event by utilizing the in-house graphic designer and photographer for the poster.

VII. Old Business


The commissioners discussed Suzi’s suggestion from an earlier meeting to invite representatives 
from other organizations to make a presentation on what they are doing in the community that we 
need to be aware of.  This topic was tabled until the next commission meeting.  Sandy suggested 
the commissioners think about what organizations might be of interest to us.

As a reminder, if you would like to hold a committee meeting prior to the full commission meeting,


please let Alice know so she can post the notice and schedule the location.

  
The meeting adjourned at 6:05 p.m.
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